Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 25 February 2020
at 8.00 pm at 4 Stephenson Terrace (Carol Inman)
1. Attendance

Present:    
Ian Terry (Chair)
  
John Ball
 
Ann Cowper



Robin Dallaway
  
David Greenhill


Carol Inman (Secretary)
Apologies: 
Clive Collings
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting & Matters Arising
2.1. The minutes of the previous meeting held on 19 November 2019 were agreed.
2.2. RGS Springfield

John reported that he had spoken recently with Laura Brown, Headmistress, about the hedge/fence around RGS Springfield. She had advised that around 150 new saplings had been planted about two months ago and an irrigation system had been installed to water the perimeter hedge. She added that she still needed to secure finance for the school to replace the green plastic fencing on the north side with natural hurdles. There were no plans to replace the damaged railings in the northwest corner of the Square but it was hoped that the hedge would grow up to cover them. It was agreed that John should maintain contact with Laura to encourage more planting, adequate watering and a satisfactory solution for the railings. Robin commented that he was aware of a blacksmith able to straighten and repair damaged railings and maybe this approach should be suggested to RGS. 

                                                                                                                                        Action: John Ball

Guidance for exterior painting

Robin advised that he had drafted a document that could be used to give local residents guidance on the shade of white paint to be used for walls of Georgian properties in the Conservation Area. The draft was currently with Clive and David for review. Once finalised, it was planned to publicise it in a future newsletter and make it available on the BSRA website. It would also be shared with the City Council’s Conservation Officer.








Action: David Greenhill & Robin Dallaway       

        One-way section of Britannia Square
Carol commented that there had been no recent incidents reported of drivers abusing the one-way section so she had not contacted the County Council about better signage. She agreed to revisit the issue if there was a recurrence of incidents. 

        Action: Carol Inman
Other matters arising were dealt with under the relevant agenda items.

3. Review of Recent Events
3.1. Christmas Carols Party - Sunday 15 December 2019
It was agreed that the party had been a success at its alternative venue, the URC hall. The Worcester Male Voice Choir pianist, James Jarvis, who accompanied the carols and played incidental music during the evening, had been very good and much appreciated by those who attended. It was agreed that once John had confirmed the date for this year’s party with Laura, Carol would contact our previous pianist, Lucas Ball, offering a fee for his services and checking his availability.

Action: John Ball & Carol Inman

4. Gulls
David reported that the new Gull Officer at Worcestershire Regulatory Services (WRS) was Gordon Dugan and that Britannia Square was included on the Agenda for the next Gull Forum to be held at Worcester Guildhall on Thursday 27 February. 
David confirmed that, provided a licence was in place, our area would be included in the egg replacement programme being undertaken by WRS for the City Council in the next few months. Residents wishing their properties to be included would need to contact Gordon Dugan directly.  It was not known whether any plans had been made to apply red paint to chimneys/roofs which may act as a deterrent to gulls.

It was noted that no charge would be made to residents for the egg replacement service but hawk flying in the area would be part-funded by WRS with the remaining 50% of the cost needing to be funded by residents. Cllr Geraghty had previously indicated that the County Council may be able to contribute to the cost but this needed to be clarified with him. David added that hawking had been used successfully by the Whitehouse Hotel near Foregate Street station and the K2 office complex in the Tything but that this may have contributed to higher numbers of gulls in our area.
It was agreed that both David and Ian would attend the next Gull Forum and then report back by email to the Committee. A date would then be fixed for the Committee to convene to discuss a communication strategy with residents on both registering for egg replacement and contributing to hawking.


Action: David Greenhill & Ian Terry
5. Future Events
5.1. Street clean
Ian agreed to contact Lisa Smith at Worcester City Council to arrange a suitable date. She will timetable the event according to availability of road and drain cleaning machinery. Lisa will also provide the necessary documentation for distribution to residents by the Committee. The event will be publicised in the Spring Newsletter.


Action: Ian Terry
5.2 Summer party

John confirmed that he had already agreed with RGS Springfield that the party would take place on Sunday 28 June but he still needed to formalise access arrangements to the school on the day. Angela Lanyon had offered a poetic performance as usual and Robin agreed to confirm this with her. Ann agreed to ask Richard if he would act as games master. Carol would invite VIPs nearer the time. The event will be publicised in the Spring Newsletter.

Action: John Ball, Ann Cowper, Robin Dallaway, Carol Inman
6. Committee Reports

6.1. Planning
David reported that extension work at 23 Britannia Square was progressing satisfactorily. He also confirmed that he had no comments on the recent consultation about proposed tree works at RGS Springfield.
As noted at the AGM, works have still not commenced at 36a Britannia Square. As the Highways consultation has also not taken place, if work did start at the property, it was agreed that the City Council should be informed accordingly. 
6.2. Highways & Lighting
It was noted that a new road sign had been installed in Stephenson Terrace. 

Carol reported that recently the problem trailer (unattached to a vehicle) was abandoned for a few days in the 

three hour bay near 37 Britannia Square and that Cllr Geraghty had been informed. It was noted that the owner of the trailer has been warned against leaving it unattached in the area and that a mechanism is now in place for a Fixed Penalty Notice to be issued if required.
On lighting, concern was expressed at the length of time taken for repairs, often due to cherry pickers being unable to access faulty equipment due to parked cars, and the replacement of defective white light bulbs with orange ones in a number of lampposts in the area. 

6.3. Neighbourhood Watch

Alerts continued to be circulated when relevant. Recent alerts included an attempted break-in and bicycle theft.
Carol had asked our local Police Team why some incidents were not reported via the Community Messaging Service but had not yet received a response.

6.4. Wine Club

John reported that a Blind Tasting had been arranged for Saturday 7 March which was due to be attended by 24 residents.
6.5. Membership
A number of subscriptions were collected at the AGM with the result that 48% of households are now paid up members.
6.6. Finance 
The bank balance stood at £1,061.23. It was noted that the NFU Mutual invoice for BSRA website sponsorship remains unpaid. It was agreed they should be given an ultimatum and if payment was not received their logo, along with Andrew Grant’s, would be removed from the website.

Action: Robin Dallaway
6.7. Newsletter

Robin agreed to take over production of the twice yearly BSRA Newsletters with immediate effect. David would pass all relevant files to him as soon as possible to enable production of the Spring edition. The copy deadline for this issue would be Friday 3 April. Content would include Future Events (RD), Gulls (IT), Street Clean (IT), paint guidance (RD), Neighbourhood Watch (CI) & GDPR (CI).


Action: Robin Dallaway, David Greenhill, Carol Inman & Ian Terry
6.8. Website & photographic archives project
Robin reported that more images had been added to the website. He added that he was seeking to acquire a good copy of the 1:500 1884/88 OS map of the area, which consisted of two sheets. These would replace the low resolution digital images which BSRA acquired from the Hive a few years ago. Ian suggested that Sheena Payne-Lunn, Historic Environment Record Officer at Worcester City Council, may be able to assist with sourcing these. 

Action: Robin Dallaway
7. Any other business
David Greenhill reported that he would be moving to Oxford in the summer and, as a result, would be leaving the Committee after its next meeting. It was agreed that it would be useful to recruit at least two new members, ideally with a working knowledge of planning/conservation matters.
8. Dates of future events & meetings 
Tues 21 April - Committee meeting, 14 Albany Terrace (Ian Terry)

May (exact dates TBA) – Street clean
Sun 28 June - Summer Party, RGS Springfield 
Tues 22 September - Committee meeting, 20 Britannia Square (Ann Cowper)
Fri 13 November - AGM, URC, Albany Terrace

Tue 17 November - Committee meeting, 7 Albany Terrace (Robin Dallaway)
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